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Sent: Thursday, November 30, 2023 4:05 PM
To: Carrie Finson
Subject: St. Joseph School December 2023 Monthly Mess

  

    

  

  

 

  

    

  

  

MONTHLY MESSENGER 
December 2023 

  

 

  

  
 

  

 

  

          



2

  

Knightly News from the Principal 
 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

        It is the time of Advent for us as Catholic Christians, and Bishop Kimme of the Diocese 

of Wichita, reminds us that as we begin another liturgical year, the readings pick up right 

where we left off last week: focusing on the second coming of Christ. Whereas in the 

gospel, Mark presents Jesus issuing a stern warning (“What I say to you I say to all: 

Watch!”), the prophet Isaiah sets a different tone: “Oh, that you would rend the heavens 

and come down.” 

        It seems as though Isaiah is reminding God of God’s attributes, as though he were 

telling God something new: You are mighty, you are our father, you are the potter, you are 

our redeemer. Indeed, Advent looks to the end times as a way of making us aware of the 

need for Christ to come into the world.  We strive to make that reality “alive” throughout 

our day at school as well, and make Him real for our students.   

          Yet throughout the reading the prophet also asks for mercy, forgiveness, and for a 

swift coming in glory. To the bishop, it sounds like he is saying: “You will always forgive us, 

… right?” Or: “You are a father who wouldn’t forget his children. … aren’t you?”  It’s a 

curious blend of praise and petition, assurance and supplication. We see this kind of 

dichotomy daily, in our lives at St. Joseph’s.  The balance can be beautiful to witness. 

         Bishop Kimme thinks that this describes our life with God quite well. We come 

together as a church to sing God’s praises and to adore God with all kinds of titles: Father, 

Redeemer, Lord, Savior, Shepherd, and as Father McCabe so often reminds the children, 

“Poppa.”  And in almost the same breath we are so bold as to ask God to act in those ways: 

Be a Redeemer. Be a loving shepherd. Be patient with us. 

         Advent is a time of waiting, and a time of prayer. Isaiah teaches us how to do both at 

the same time. We and all of God’s creation cry out, “Come, Lord Jesus!” And God says to 

us, in effect, “I am coming. Are you ready?” Isaiah puts it best: “Would that you might meet 

us doing right.” Bishop Kimme hits this theme well, I feel, with the selected passages. 

         Yes, we watch and we wait. But we must do more. In prayer, song, worship, and 

service, we call upon our good God, and thus we get ourselves ready to meet the Lord at 

the same time. We are planning to have a Lessons and Carols service on the last day of 

school, Wednesday, Dec. 20th, at 10:45, to bring this time of waiting and watching to mind 

in worship with our children.  We invite you to this service, as well as any family members 

that care to attend.  I thank Sr. Mary Angela for heading this up. May God bless you during 

this season of prayerful preparation 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

Kevin Naumann, Principal  
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  DECEMBER EVENTS 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

Friday, December 1 

     Mission Collection 

Sunday, December 3 

     Advent Begins 

Monday, December 4 

     Student Confessions 

Tuesday, December 5 

     Melodic Knights Mass 

Wednesday, December 6 

     1A Class Mass 

Thursday, December 7 

     1B Class Mass 

     Preschool Christmas Program, 10:00 

     1:00 Dismissal (Faculty Meeting) 

Friday, December 8 

     No School (Immaculate Conception) 

  

Tuesday, December 12 

     3B Class Mass 

Wednesday, December 13 

     Christmas Program (A-K), 7:00 

Thursday, December 14  

     Youth Choir Class Mass 

     Christmas Program (L-Z), 7:00 

Friday, December 15 

     Service Awards after Mass 

Wednesday, December 20 

     Noon Dismissal 

     End of 2nd Quarter 

Thursday, December 21 

   Start of Winter Break 
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Textbook Loan Forms 

 
  

Textbook Loan Forms are being sent home by today, Thursday 11/30. If your child(ren) did 

not receive one please contact Emily-Klein@cd.... They are due by December 18. Please 

make sure to fill out both FRONT and BACK. Thank you for your cooperation.  
 

  

  
  

    

  

  

  

Our 3rd graders studied the states of matter in science by doing a fun activity of making 

root beer floats! 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

BIST Tip: 

Rethinks 
  

 “Rethinks” are quick time outs to help students refocus 

and get back on track.  When a child is off-task, they are 

asked to put their head down and hide their eyes.   The 

child must be able to identify what got them into trouble 

in the first place, make a plan of what they can do 

differently next time, and then demonstrate the 

appropriate classroom behavior.  When the student has 
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finished a “rethink,” they let the adult know by giving a 

thumbs-up signal.     
 

  
  

    

  

  

YOU ARE INVITED! 
We welcome all parents to join us for two special activities during December: 

 December 7 - Monthly Rosary at 10:30 in church.  Join us in prayer for prolife 

intentions on the eve of the Immaculate Conception.  With the ongoing legal battles 

in our country and state, our best defense for life is to come together and entrust 

this intention to our Heavenly Mother.  

 December 20 – Lessons and Carols at 10:45 in church.  Due to our noon dismissal, 

stop by early to enjoy this special prayer service entitled, “Jesus is the Light of the 

World.”  Students will be leading Scripture readings, reflections, processing with 

candles and singing carols in anticipation of the birth of Jesus.  We will also have 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament during this time with Benediction at the 

end.  What a wonderful way to enter Christmas break!  Please join us! 
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Preschoolers participated in the Veteran's Day program that was held on Friday, November 

10th. They waved their little flags and sang them a song! 
 

  
  

    

  

  

Create an Account and 

Access Training 
Log on to Catholic Mutual Group (CMG) site 

below to create an account and to access 

the training videos. 

lincoln.cmgcon... 
  

Requirements for 

Volunteers: 
 

Safe Environment Training 

This must be completed every year. Log on 

to your account to see when it expires. NEW 

volunteers complete the Required 

Training*. All others complete the RENEWAL 

Training OR Safe Environment Training 

Videos ONLY. 
 

Background Check 

This must be done every 5 years. Log on to 

your account to see when it expires. NEW 

volunteers complete the Required 

Training*. All others complete the Back 

Ground Check ONLY. 

 

*The Required Training combines the Safe 

Environment Training AND a Background 

Check. Complete this training only if you 

need BOTH the Safe Environment and 

Background Check. Be sure to finish all the 

way to the end and submit payment. If you 

need only the Safe Environment, do the 

"Safe Environment Only." If you need just 

the background check, do the "Background 

Check Only." 

  

Requirements for Field 

Trip Drivers: 
Safe Environment and Background Check 

(see previous item). 

 

Defensive Driver Training 

This must be completed 1 time for 

driving on field trips. Log on to CMG and 

Scroll down to "Optional Trainings." 

 

Volunteer Driver Form 

Get one from Gloria Jundt.**  

This must be filled out every 3 years for 

driving on field trips. You must include a 

copy of front and back of Driver’s 

License, a copy of your current Vehicle 

Registration, and a copy of your 

insurance Liability Limits, which must be 

$100,000, $300,000, $100,000 (not your 

insurance card). 

 

**Contact Gloria Jundt at 402-489-0341 

OR Gloria-Jun... to get a Volunteer Driver 

Form or to ask any questions that you 

might have. 
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Student Council members helped served breakfast items to those who were at the 

Veteran's Day program. 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

NOTES FROM THE NURSE 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

If your child has a fever (and/or vomits), he/she needs to be fever free for 24 hours (or 

vomit free), without the aid of medication, PRIOR to returning to school. Please report 

absences/illnesses to the school office (illnesses are reported to the state per guidelines). If 

you have specific questions regarding your child’s illness, please feel free to contact the 

office to discuss further. Thank you for helping to keep our students healthy! 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  Book Fair Thanks and Reminder! 
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Thank you to all the parents, students, staff, and community members who made our book 

fair a success! If you weren’t able to attend or still have shopping to do, there is still time to 

order ONLINE. All purchases will help our St. Joseph’s Library. Online ordering is available 

THROUGH Monday, December 4. Visit the website BN.com/bookfai.... At the very end of 

your ordering process there will be a box that says “check here if this is a Book Fair order”. 

You will then need to enter our BOOKFAIR ID NUMBER: 12661328. Thank you for your 

support.  
 

  
  

    

  

  

 

  

    

  

  

Tis the Season…to Receive 
At this time of year, so many good opportunities exist to give of our time, talent and 

treasure.  But what if your family is in a tight spot right now?  What if you are struggling to 

make ends meet or provide presents for your own children?  If that describes your family 

this year, please take advantage of this opportunity to RECEIVE this Christmas!  This LINK 

has a form that is used by CSS to offer gifts for families in need.  We have known families 

who have used it in the past during one year, but in future years were able to contribute 

toward helping.  We understand.  Circumstances change.  You would remain anonymous to 

anyone in the school except the contact person listed on the sheet.  Like Mary, thank you 

for being open to receiving this Christmas! 
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SFA Christmas Gift 
  

Dear Parents,  

As the holidays are approaching, the SFA Board is asking you to consider giving a financial 

gift in thanksgiving to our Saint Joseph teachers and staff. Their time, dedication, and joy of 

faith that they share daily with our children are immeasurable. 

Your donation takes the place of individual Christmas gifts to teachers. Plus, these monetary 

gifts support not only your child’s homeroom teachers, but also special class teachers (Art, 

P.E., Spanish, Library & Computer), office staff, lunchroom staff, and so many others that 

make Saint Joseph so special to our children. 

 If your family would like to donate, please send a check to school, payable to St. Joseph’s 

SFA by Wednesday, December 13. This will allow SFA to deliver the monetary gift prior to 

Christmas break.  

You may also make a donation online: osvhub.com/stjosephlnk.... 

Thank you for your support, generous giving, and volunteer efforts this school year. Our 

school community truly is blessed! 

 

God Bless you and your families and Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

St. Joseph School Family Association Board 2023 

Jason & Michelle Weber 

Nick & Kristin Streff 

David & Sarah Karle 

Jake & Libby Hoxmeier 

Bryan & Lisa Sypal 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

Weekend Pet Adoption!! 
If you haven’t already heard, Mr. 

Naumann has added a couple of friends 

to the office! Meet our hamsters Nibbles 

and Harriet! Both are available to 

“adopt” for the weekends. They can be 

taken home Friday after school and be 

brought back Monday morning. If your 

child(ren) would like to adopt Nibbles or 

Harriet for a weekend send in a letter 

with your child, email the office staff, or 

  

ADORATION & BENEDICTION 
Every Wednesday we have Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament after Mass. All parents 

are welcome to join us in spending time 

with Jesus. We also invite you to 

Benediction at 3:00 pm. If you would like to 

take a regular adoration time weekly or 

monthly, please contact Sr. Mary Angela at 

sr.mary-angela.... 
  

Earn Cash 

  
    



12

give us a call at 402-489-0341 and we will 

put you on our list!  
  

SCRIP Makes Great Gifts! 
The scrip Pizza Party Contest is started! 

Please send all orders to school with your 

children. We will return the order the 

same day! The class that sells the most 

scrip will earn a pizza party after we 

return from Christmas break! 

***CURRENTLY 6A has a HUGE lead****   

 

NEW SCRIP ADDED! 
NEW TO SCRIP this week! CASA 

BOVINA/MERCADO MARKET gift cards. 

$50/10% 

 

These make the perfect gift for anyone 

on your list 

 

Use SCRIP to give back to your church 

and school! Send your order with your 

student in the morning and we will return 

it with them the same day! Text Kate 

with any questions: 402-314-1416. 

DOWNLOAD THE ORDER FORM! 

for Our School 

 with BoxTops! 
Together, we can 

make a BIG difference! 

 

For over 25 years, BoxTops for Education 

has given families an easy way to earn for 

schools with products they already buy. 

Today, you can find thousands of 

participating products throughout the store 

— and all you need is the BoxTops app. 

 

Online Shoppers  

can earn with BoxTops too! 

Whether you order groceries for delivery or 

pickup, shop through your store’s app, or 

request an email receipt at checkout, you 

can earn for your school no matter where 

you shop. 

 

SEE PRODUCTS & LEARN MORE  

ABOUT BOX TOPS APP AT BTFE.COM. 
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The kindergartners have been focusing on the virtue of stewardship during the month of 

November. As part of this, they each brought in one of their "first fruit" from home, 

gathered them all together and donated them to the School Sisters of Christ the King. 
 

  

  
  

    

  

  AROUND THE DIOCESE 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  

CANA Volunteer 

Opportunity 
CANA Committee has a Volunteer Service 

opportunity to Saint Joseph’s 8th Grade 

students. We will be preparing CANA 

invitations for distribution this Saturday 

morning, December 2nd, from 9:00 am to 

12:00 in the Heritage Room. If your student 

is interested in helping out please contact 

Cara Matthes at (402) 840-1647 or email 

caramatthes@neb.rr.com 

  

FORGE – FOR CATHOLIC MEN 

Dads, check out this amazing new 

resource called FORGE.  This Advent 

would be a great time to deepen in your 

spiritual identity.  From their website: 

“The Most Important Job a man has is to 

be an outstanding husband and father. 

At FORGE we are convicted that the 

future of the Church, the nation, and the 

world depend upon strong families. 

Strong families depend on strong 

husbands and fathers.” 
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We had both 7th and 8th graders who got to participate in the JH Honor choir over at Pius! 
 

  
  

    

  

  

Pastor:  
   Fr. Michael G. McCabe 

Assistant Pastor:  
   Fr. Louden Redinger  

  

Principal:  
   Kevin Naumann 

Assistant Principal:  
   Sr. Mary Angela, C.K. 

 

  

  
 

  

 

  

    

  

  
1940 S. 77th Street, Lincoln, NE 68506 

Phone: 402-483-2288          stjosephlnk.or... 
 

  

  
 

  

 

  

  

  
 

Sent by Emily Klein 
 

    Reply  
  

  

  

  

Direct replies to this email can only be seen by admins. Click the blue Reply button above to leave a public comment.  
Email me when people reply to this note 
 
To ensure that these emails land in your inbox and do not go into spam, please add mail@flocknote.com to your email 
address book or safe senders list.  

  

  

  




